WACO Family and Friends

The powers that be have decided that this month, February, we are not going to have our regularly scheduled monthly meeting. We are still going to have our monthly WACO luncheon.

It has been decided that we will have our WACO Luncheon on Thursday February 21st at 1:00 pm at "Neighbors" Neighborhood Bar & Grill 2315 W 21st street 838-1838. Most of you already know that they have good food and something for everyone.

We have plenty of March activities to talk about at the luncheon so please plan on attending if you get the chance. March Swap Meet, March Chili Cookoff, Cruises, Good car shows, Midwest Chevelle Regional, Hutchinson Swap Meets,

This will be a good opportunity to pick where and when to have our March meeting.

Attached are the minutes from our January 9th meeting. Thank You Becky Stukey!

We have another new member to welcome to WACO. Steve & Kim Sanders and their 1987 El Camino named "Ellie". Hopefully we will all get to meet them very soon at one of our activities.

I have received confirmation on our reservations at the House of Schwan for our annual Chili Cookoff. Saturday March 16th from 5:00 until 9:00 pm. Once again it is going to be a really good time. The Parrot Heads always seem to have a good time at this event so I believe that we plan on inviting them again. Let's all be sure to make them feel welcome. It will be held at the House of Schwan 3636 N Comotara as in the past. Get your fantastic Chili recipes ready to go. Personally I am looking forward to it already. We have some really good trophies / awards planned for the winners.

For Sale - 1967 Chevelle SS - See below under "For Sale".

We sure do have some great members.

You all need to get your stuff ready for the **KS Sunflower Swap Meet for Charity** in March at Century II. We all have thing that we need to get rid of / sell. Do we need to keep all 4 of our swap meet spaces or do we need to cut back to 2 spaces. Think about it while at the swap meet so we can discuss it and decide. If we do not have much participation by members and friends it will be easy to make the decision.

See below for more information.

Do not forget to look at our items for sale shown below and on our website.

I think we hold our elections in March for WACO officers, so please think about running / volunteering for one of the officers positions.

I think that is all for now. I hope to see all of you in 2019. Please check out the items below.

David Gohring WACO – Treasurer 316-744-2381 H# 316-706-0973 C# degohring@outlook.com

UPCOMING EVENTS & MORE

WACO monthly meeting – What date and location do we want in March?

WACO Luncheon – It has been decided that we will have our WACO Luncheon on Thursday February 21st at 1:00 pm at "Neighbors" Neighborhood Bar & Grill 2315 W 21st street, 838-1838. Most of you already know that they have good food and something for everyone.

Cars and Coffee -

WACO Dues – Most of our members' dues for membership come **due in March**. If you want to know if your dues are up to date, send me a note and I will tell you. If you are behind by a couple of years or so, we do not expect you to pay all of that, just get current by paying the \$20.00 for 2019.

WACO Officer Elections – March 2019

KS Sunflower Swap Meet for Charity – Friday March 8^{th} , 2019 and Saturday March 9^{th} , 2019. \$5.00 entry Fee. We have our booth spaces already reserved for this swap meet , Unless they change our spots on us like they did last year our spots will be $M-7\ \& 8$ and $N-7\ \& 8$. We will receive a schedule from them letting us know about our move in time on Thursday March 7^{th} , 2019. It will be sometime between 8:00 am and 6:00 pm.

These booth spaces cost WACO \$50.00 each so please take advantage of this opportunity to sell your stuff.

WACO Chili Cookoff – Saturday March 16th from 5:00 until 9:00 pm. Once again it is going to be a really good time. It will be held at the House of Schwan

3636 N Comotara as in the past. Get your fantastic Chili recipes ready to go. Personally I am looking forward to it already.

This year the categories will be Regular Chili, Hot Chili and side dishes / deserts (or should we do side dishes and desserts?). There will be awards for the top three in each area.

The Parrot Heads always seem to have a good time at this event so I believe that we plan on inviting them again. Let's all be sure to make them feel welcome

Hutchinson Spring Swap Meet – May 17th & 18th 2019, We have reserved our three swap meet spaces inside the main building at the Hutchinson fair grounds. As usual set up day is on Thursday the 16th. Our spaces are MD – 81, 82 & 83. Get all of your parts ready to sell. We did great at the Fall swap meet.

Midwest Chevelle Regionals – June 28th & 29th 2019, 32nd Annual Midwest Chevelle Show hosted by the Queen City Chevelle Club, Oasis Convention Center 2546 N Glenstone Ave, Springfield Mo., 888-532-4338, for more information go to www.queencitychevelles.com

Hutchinson Fall Swap Meet – Friday Oct 25th 2019 and Saturday Oct 26th 2019 at the Fairgrounds in Hutchinson. We have booth spaces MB-81, 82 & 83.

FOR SALE

For Sale – 1967 Chevelle SS This is a really nice completely restored vehicle. If you are looking for a Chevelle that is completely restored and ready to roll, then this is the one that you are looking for. For more information, pictures and pricing please call Coleman Lockett He can be reached at 316-706-7024 or coleman@bite-bbq.com. It appraised 5 years ago for \$49,750. When looking at Hagerty's I see the car between a 2 and 3 value rating. Therefore, with a 4-speed transmission, the car is worth somewhere between \$48,000 - \$72,000. I am asking \$60,000.

WACO members and friends, I have a set of 4 OEM GM # 3860243 SS 14" hubcaps for;1965-66 Nova SS or 1965 Chevelle Malibu SS \$150.00 for the set Please contact Bob Musgrove RPM MOTORSPORTS 316-259-4585 You can look at pictures of the hubcaps on our website.

Mike, Jay and Doug received an e-mail from a man in KC, Steve Lewis 816-914-8153, sdlf2b@gmail.com, that has a bunch of 64-67 Chevelle and El Camino parts for sale. I have sent him an e-mail asking him how much he wants for everything, but if you need anything specific then please contact him directly. See below under For Sale items for a brief list of items.

My name is Steve Lewis and I am reaching out to you all because I found your information on the Wichita Area Chevelle Owners web site. I am from Kansas City and one of my family members recently passed away. This particular family member spent the better part of 15 years collecting Chevelle and El Camino parts for years 64-67. I wanted to see if there would be any interest from you all, your organization or its members in purchasing any/all of these items. The list below highlight just some of them items he has, there is a lot more. Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions, are looking for a particular part or would like more information.

- Multiple wheel sets
- Multiple hub cap sets
- Chrome bumpers
- Grilles
- Bezels
- Tail light assemblies
- Metal trim pieces
- Hoods, trunk lids, doors
- Interior door panels and kick panels
- Multiple center consoles
- Multiple dashes and clusters
- Carbs, engine blocks, transmission parts

Thanks, Steven Lewis (816) 914-8153

sdlf2b@gmail.com

Please check out our web site and give me suggestions as to what changes you would like to see made. www.wichitachevelle.com

Older News

I think that we are going to order some ink pens with our logo, web site and facebook address on them so we can give them out at the swap meets, meetings and other events. We all need to help spread the word.

It has been suggested by several of our members that we change what day of the week we have our meetings at least several times a year so that people can attend that might not be able to attend on a Wednesday. This same suggestion was made about our WACO luncheons. We will try to make these changes on a regular basis in 2019.

We need to plan more cruises in 2019. Please help pick some places and times for cruises.

It is never too early to plan ahead.

Ron Fleming has some great cruise ideas for us in 2019. The rest of us need to come up with some ideas also so we can get them on the schedule. We can discuss this at the next several meetings.

At the last luncheon the club members decided that since WACO has some money in the bank, WACO should start buying the appetizers during our luncheons. This will be an added benefit to being a paid up member of WACO.

Another item that we discussed at the luncheon is that during the out of town Regionals, current members of WACO should get together for breakfast, lunch or dinner at least once and have WACO pay for the food. We decided that we should discuss both of these topics at the next meeting so nothing was put in stone at this time.

David Gohring WACO – Treasurer 316-744-2381 H# 316-706-0973 C# degohring@outlook.com